


2

neighbours along the western boundary. This overflow caused some damage before eventually 
reaching Saltwater Creek. Conversations with other farmers neighbouring solar plants within the 
Orana Renewable Energy Zone (REZ) revealed a shared concern: the potential for flooding on 
their farms due to adjacent solar development. My deep concern stems from the realization that 
what is presented in the development plans EIS may not accurately reflect the impact on the 
actual site in many aspects of this proposal. This raises significant anxiety for me, as the lack of 
attention to detail during the planning phase could translate into problems we will have to deal 
with on our property into the future. 

Throughout our engagements with Elgin Energy over the last three years, we have consistently 
encountered a trend of withholding information and presenting misleading details. The 
accumulation of discrepancies has instilled a sense of caution within us, causing doubt towards all 
information provided. The shift towards renewable energy requires transparent communication 
and truthfulness. Our involvement has been far from this. It is imperative for solar companies and 
developers to invest considerable effort in identifying communities receptive to solar plants before 
finalising land acquisitions. This proactive approach ultimately will avoid conflicts with neighbours 
and communities, eventually saving valuable time in the process. 

Thank you for the opportunity to express my concerns. 

Sincerely, 

Sam Bonanno 

 
Glanmire NSW 2795 
 
 
 





 




